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TAP NUMBER: BPSO-2006-007 
MEMORANDUM  
 
TO:  District Superintendents 
  State-Approved Supplemental Educational Providers 
 
FROM: Cheri Yecke Pierson, Ph.D. 
 
DATE:  October 12, 2006 
 
SUBJECT: TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE PAPER REGARDING SUPPLEMENTAL 

EDUCATIONAL SERVICES (SES) IN TITLE I SCHOOLS – 2006 
LEGISLATION 

 
Please find attached the Technical Assistance Paper (TAP) Regarding Supplemental 
Educational Services (SES) in Title I Schools.  The purpose of this TAP is to provide technical 
assistance and guidance related to the new state law. 
 
The 2006 Legislature passed Committee Substitute for Committee Substitute for Senate Bill 772 
(CS/CS/SB 772) to create Section 1008.331, Florida Statutes (Supplemental Educational 
Services in Title I schools; school district and provider responsibilities), related to supplemental 
educational services (SES) for Title I schools identified as not making adequate yearly progress 
(AYP) for three or more consecutive years.  The intent of the new law is to provide policy related 
to the responsibilities of school districts and providers relative to SES as required in Section 
1116 of the No Child Left Behind (NCLB) Act.  
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You may access additional information related to the PDPA on the Bureau of Public School 
Options’ website at http://www.firn.edu/doe/flbpso/nclbchoice/ses/memos.htm.  If you have 
questions or need additional information related to the implementation of this state 
legislation, please contact the Bureau office at 850.245.0479. 
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Attachment (TAP) 
 
cc: Assistant Superintendents for Curriculum and Instruction 
 Title I Contacts 
 SES Contacts 
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